FACULTY/STAFF NEWSLETTER

July 29, 1994

VOLUME II, ISSUE 22

Regents to Meet Here

The Board of Regents of the University of Georgia will hold its November meeting at Floyd College.

"We are honored that the Regents have accepted our invitation to meet on the Floyd College campus," said *President Lynn Cundiff*. "This is the first time that the group as a whole has been to campus and we are especially excited to have them here in the midst of our 25th anniversary."

Sixteen community and business leaders from across Georgia make up the Board of Regents. Donald M. Leebern, Jr. of Columbus is chairman of the board. In addition to the Regents, numerous University System staff members, and spouses of both groups will come to the meeting scheduled for November 8 and 9.

Dr. Cundiff has assigned Sandy Briscar, director, Public Information Office, to chair the committee to coordinate the Regent's visit. Other committee members include Cheryl Baker, secretary, Student Affairs Office; Vivian Benton, administrative assistant, Vice President's Office; Barbara Griffith, secretary, President's Office; Christopher Lee, director, Human Resources Office; Tom Melton, vice president, Business and Finance Office; Carol Pilgrim, secretary, Business and Finance Office; and Jerry Shelton, chairman, Division of Health, Physical Education and Recreation.



Floyd College will kick off its 25th anniversary celebration with a cookout and fireworks

display on campus Saturday, September 17. All faculty, staff and students are invited to attend with their families. The fireworks portion of the event is open to the public.

Make plans now to join us for an evening of entertainment, fun and fellowship! For information, contact Sandy Briscar, public information officer at 295-6366.

FCTV

Floyd College Television (FCTV) will go on the air on Scripps Howard Cable channel 99 September 6. The Division of Extended Learning will move into its offices and studio at Heritage Hall by mid August to prepare for the 24-hour a day broadcasts.

In addition to live, interactive classes airing on the channel this fall, FCTV will feature preproduced educational programs, informational pieces about Floyd College, and a bulletin board format with information on activities and administrative dates.

Spearheading FCTV are Carla Patterson, administrative specialist, and Dale Suffridge, training specialist of the Division of Extended Learning. The division is headed by George Pullen.

Quarter Break

An employee luncheon will be held Tuesday, August 30, at 12 noon in the Student Center for all faculty and staff members who are on campus.





Gloria Dempsey, temporary assistant professor of Biology, coordinated a recent visit by 18, 7-14 year-olds who are members of the Big Brother/Big Sister program in Calhoun. The group spent two hours on campus classifying sea shells in lab exercises.

Keep the following people in your thoughts and prayers:

Donna Daughterty, assistant professor of Biology, upon the death of her father; and Ann Winters, custodian, who is recuperating at home from colon surgery.

Congratulations to Vedat and *Nihal Gunay*, *part-time counselor*, *Guidance Services*, upon the birth of their son, Bora (Bo) on June 26.

Welcome the following new employees: William Earl Jenkins, temporary helper, Heritage Hall, Captain Bobby C. Pearson, director, Police Academy; Lieutenant Marvin Wideman, training specialist, Police Academy; Delores McClellan, secretary/bookkeeper, Police Academy: Ken Lewis. skilled tradesman, Plant Operations; Kristi Cooper, part-time interpreter; Dale Suffridge, training specialist, Extended Learning Division; Connie M. Couey, custodian; William Morris, part-time instructor in Physics; and Carolyn M. Thompson, part-time instructor in History;

New faculty members and division heads will be highlighted in a Human Resources newsletter in September.

Innouncements

Public Service and Small Business Development Classes scheduled for August are:

- *Word Perfect 5.1 (section II)
- •Gymnastics Clinic
- Intro to Investment
- •Conversational Spanish
- Intro to PageMaker
- *Handling Incoming Calls
- Supervising People II
- How to Package a Small Business Loan
- *Starting the "American Dream"

For more information or to register for a course, call 295-6324.

The Office of Student Activities is scheduled to move into the old solarium the first week of August. Work will then begin on the new bookstore which will be located in the Student Activities old offices with a new entrance to the Student Center.

An Administrative Retreat will be held August 21 and 22 at Amocolola Falls. Topics will include institutional goals and quality education and management.

In-service is scheduled for September 12-16. A complete itenerary for the week will be mailed to your home soon. Activities are planned for all faculty and staff members, including an address by new Chancellor, Dr. Stephen Portch.

THE THE THE THE TENED TO THE TE

Floyd College Folks
Features is published positify
during the summer. The next
issue will be dated september
2. Information for publication
should be typed and submitted
to the Public Information
Office by p.m. Tuesday prior
to publication.

SMB

When you get a chance stop by the computer lab in the library to see the *new computer tables* which were built on campus.

Floyd College's Minority Enrichment Program for selected high school students was held July 18-29 with an average of five students attending. The program included science, math, computer, and language arts classes, as well as lifestyle issues and career exploration. Phyllis Weatherly, director, Guidance Services, **Jeff Mack**, instructor in English, Terron Wright, programmer, Computer Services, and Jon Hershey, assistant professor of English, coordinated the program.

A marble sculpture titled "Aspirations" by artist James F. Cook III (Jamie), has been purchased and donated to the college by Dr. and Mrs. James F. Cook, professor of History. The sculpture has been placed in the lobby of the Administration Building and will be dedicated in August. Jamie holds a degree in art from the University of Georgia. He is preparing to go to Cortona, Italy for extended study in his primary medium of marble.